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June 2020 Volume 1, Number 1 

Website:  https://sangabrielvalleydistrict.org/ Volume 1, Number 2 

September 2020  
 •Sept. 7 SGVD Executive Committee Zoom Meeting. 
 •Sept. 11 SGVD Board Meeting Covina Woman's Club 128 S. San Jose, Covina - 9:30 a.m. 

• Area B Conference cancelled 
•Sept. 21 Monday, Sept. 21 DVAC 

 •Sept.22 Parliamentary Affiliate Group Meeting Baldwin Park Woman's Club 3817 Baldwin Park Blvd.  

  Baldwin Park - 10:00 a.m. – Potluck 

 • Sept. 16-20 CFWC Board Meeting Sheraton Cerritos Hotel 

OCTOBER 
Monday, Oct. 5 SGVD Executive Committee Meeting TBD 
Friday, Oct. 9 SGVD Board Meeting - Leadership Covina Woman's Club 128 S. San Jose, Covina - 9:30 a.m. 
Saturday, Oct. 10 Area B Meeting Yosemite District TBD 
Monday, Oct. 19 DVAC Meeting Covina Woman's Club 128 S. San Jose, Covina - Noon 
Tuesday, Oct. 20 SGVD Past District Pres. Affiliate Group Marie Callender's Azusa 1175 Alosta Avenue, Glendora - 
11:30 a.m 
Friday, Oct. 23 SGVD Alumnae Affiliate Group Meeting Baldwin Park Woman's Club 3817 Baldwin Park Blvd. 
Badwin Park - 11:00 a.m. 
 
 

https://sangabrielvalleydistrict.org/
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SGVD President . . . Rosette Clippinger  …909-525-8828…DBRosette@aol.com 

 
Welcome to the September newsletter of the San Gabriel Valley District. I hope this message finds you 

and your families safe and strong as we continue to fight the battle against Covid-19. 

During this time, there is a quote that I often read by Vivian Greene which inspires me, “Life isn’t about 

waiting for the storm to pass. It’s about learning how to dance in the rain.” Especially at times like this, I 

think it’s important to have even the smallest reminders and words of encouragement.  

  

The San Gabriel District’s purpose is to cooperate with the General Federation of Women’s Clubs to 

promote education, moral, civic, and welfare projects among the various clubs throughout the District 

within the meaning of Internal Revenue Code 501(c)3, non-profit organizations. I am looking forward to 

serving as your president and working with each of you in the next two years.  

  

In this extraordinary and uncertain period, we are dedicated more than ever to providing you with updated 

information, advice and guidance to help you navigate these turbulent times. There is so much uncertainty 

in our world right now; let’s rededicate ourselves to service, by helping our clubs and members in need. 

Our September board meeting will take place via Zoom.  

  

The District Yearbooks for 2020-2021 will be ready for our club presidents to pick up. Betts Griffone has 

been working hard all summer to put our yearbooks together for us. Thank you Betts!  

  

We will be scheduling a drive-by pick up at the Covina Womans Club location for our yearbooks. Please 

note that some of our scheduled meetings might be postponed or canceled due to Covid-19. 

  

Please visit our new website when you have the chance; we have it up and running with all the resources 

at  www.sangabrielvalleydistrict.org - a huge thank you to Luanne Arredondo for working so hard on this! 

  

Also, save the dates for our Area B Conference which is still on October 10th via Zoom - more 

information will follow soon. 

  

As our State President, Pam Ament wrote, “to improve how we work together better, please follow the 

Chain of Command. As always, the executive committee and I are always available to help out and 

answer all your calls and questions.  

Stay safe and strong! 

Love always, 

Rosette 
 

 

 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SGVD 1ST Vice President/Dean of Chairmen… Linda Koontz …909-593-3906 

http://www.sangabrielvalleydistrict.org/
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Where does time go? I can’t believe this is my Key message for our September issue and the summer is 

gone, although the heat I’m sure will remain for a while. I hope you and your families are safe and doing 

what it takes to stay well.  All Clubs and District Chairmen should have received vital information from 

me that I received from our CFWC First Vice President, Barbara Briley Beard. I am still putting pertinent 

information together to send to our clubs and if for any reason, you have not received anything from me, 

please let me know.  

 

MEMBER PORTAL: Do you know about the Member Portal through GFWC? 

Do you wish to sign up for webinars like the ones held in July? Want to access the GFWC Club Manual? 

Then don’t wait and sign up through the Member Portal.  While we’re on the subject…I can’t express 

how important it is to sign up for News & Notes (GFWC), Quick Bytes (California) and anything else 

you feel you need in order to learn more about your organization you belong to. 

 

WEBINARS:  I attended the GFWC Webinars and must say was impressed. 

Just out of curiosity send me an email and let me know if you tuned in as well. I have sent out handouts 

they made available to us for our clubs and if for any reason you did not receive something from me 

please let me know. Trust me you’ll be glad if you sign up for the next set of Webinars. This was such a 

wonderful experience and so much fun to see all the members as they signed in from across our states. 

Most webinars were attended by 500 members! 

 

COMMUNICATION: Our state is doing such a fantastic job communicating with our Districts and in 

turn I am trying to do the same. Please keep the “Line of Communication” open. As your First VP/Dean 

of Chairmen, I am responsible to disseminate information to you I receive from CFWC and in turn you 

need to do the same for your club. Communication is something I do not take lightly, especially at a time 

like this. So…if I send you an email, text or phone call please reply to me at least within the first few 

days. I do the same with everyone and I can’t begin to tell you how frustrating it is not to receive a reply 

of “Got It”, “received” etc. etc. etc. This is called “Leadership” and also very respectful to the person 

who took the time to “Communicate” with you. Please do the same. 

 

TROOPERS: I’ve heard thru the grapevine, how wonderful some of our clubs are doing in spite of 

COVID 19! We are Troopers and survivors for sure. Please send me projects you have done during this 

pandemic and I will include your club in my next Key message. Keep your members engaged in club 

work and meetings because this is so important to them. 

 

MEETINGS…there are so many avenues of social media to take advantage of such as: Zoom, Go to 

Meetings, Facebook and much more. Yes…we need to be careful what we’re doing, but please stay active 

with the social media of your choice…even with this pandemic. Remember phone calls, hand written 

notes and emails…to keep in touch with your Federation Sisters. There are projects we can do and still 

stay safe. Life must go on and many clubs, Districts and our state are doing just that in spite of COVID 

19. Remember I have always said if I don’t have the answer I will get the answer for you…just 

remember to ask.   

 

CHAIRMEN:  Congratulations to our Program Chairman and Administrative Chairmen appointed by 

President Rosette. I look forward to working with our Program Chairmen in the coming year. For our 

Program Chairmen we have a new District seal for our certificates and any other presentations throughout 

the year. I hope to schedule a Chairman/Report Writing Training Day very soon. From what I understand, 

there will be some new chairmen in our District and I want to make sure our Chairmen have all the “tools 
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of the trade”. However, if we are not able to meet…we will do a Zoom or Go to Meeting. I look forward 

to working with all of you. Be well and stay safe. 

 

    NEW PROGRAM NAMES:  A friendly reminder to please be sure you have changed our Program 

names as follows. Please note: Some Advancement Plans have not changed their name. There is no 

International Outreach and clubs will decide if there is a project that is International and the program area 

it falls in. Bolded is the new name: 1) Arts – Arts & Culture; 2) Public Issues – Civic Engagement and 

Outreach; 3) Education – Education and Libraries; 4) Conservation – Environment; 5) Home Life – 

Health and Wellness;    Advancement Plans are as follows: Membership (no name change); 

Legislation and Public Policy - Legislation/Public Policy; Leadership (no name change),  Fundraising - 

Fundraising and Development;  Domestic Violence – Domestic and Sexual Violence Awareness and 

Prevention; Juniors Special Program – Advocates for Children; Women’s History Resource 

Center; Community Improvement Program – Community Impact Project. 

 

PROCEDURE BOOKS: Last but certainly not least! Please start a Procedure Book or Procedure Page if 

you haven’t already. We still have chairmen who do not have a Procedure Book and this should be at the 

top of your “To Do List”. Yes, I will be sending you what should be included in a Procedure Book. Please 

if you have any questions don’t hesitate to call or email me. Stay well and safe. I truly miss all of you and 

send my love! 

 

Hugs in Federation, 

Linda 
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SGVD 2nd Vice President/Membership … Luanne Arredondo…626-703-3041 

 
Membership is a State of Mind 

This month let us pause for just a single moment and consider the most powerful tool we have – our 

mindset.  

Stanford University psychologist and researcher, Carol Dweck, wrote a classic book on understanding 

your mindset which includes some elegantly simple ideas that are useful for our daily lives at work, home, 

in our clubs, and in our membership growth and retention efforts.  The book is called Mindset: The New 
Psychology of Success, How to Learn to Fulfill Our Potential (Ballantine Books, 2006). 

In your clubs, a growth mindset tells you to learn from everything that happens; and, readjust your sails if 

you're not headed towards the results you want. The fixed mindset will tell you to give up if you run into 

obstacles or if you have a fear of talking to strangers, acquaintances, and friends about Federation 

membership. 

What mindset do you tend to have?  For the next few days, take time to be cognizant of the mindset you 

have in different situations, how you respond to club efforts, how you develop your membership actions, 

how you respond to the current COVID-19 pandemic.  Our mindset tendencies drive our actions.  Once 

you understand your mindset tendencies, challenge yourself to move to a growth mindset in areas you are 

operating in a fixed mindset. 

Tomorrow when you pick out your clothes and jewelry for the day – be sure to put on your growth 

mindset accessory…it looks good with everything!     
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SGVD 3rd VP/Convention  ... Abbey Howell… (909) 348-3779 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello to everyone, I greet you with laughter, joy and nothing but good cheer's!  I find myself at this time 

of life looking forward to the new normal of what can I do to bring planning of events together safely. 

Needless to say, it will be a difficult task but it has to be done.  
 

With that said - SAVE THE DATE: April 15-17, 2021. The 65th San Gabriel Valley District Convention 

held at the Courtyard by the Marriott Monrovia, CA. Early arrival Thursday, April 15th, enjoy our meet 

and greet Convention Team. Club Presidents can pick-up the convention packets and programs. 

Everyone is welcomed to attend and check-in early. 
 

Convention Committee Team: Please email me your mailing address to: abbshowell@yahoo.com. 

information needed by, November 13th or before. Members of the Executive Committee there is no 

need to email your address. I will need the Convention Chairperson's information to complete my roster 

for distribution. I will be sending out the New 2021 Convention Portfolio's which you will need for our 

first meeting to be held on Friday- December 4th @ 10:30 AM via Zoom 
 

Stay safe and healthy!    Abbey 

 

 

 

 

 

SGVD Treasurer….Cheryl Linnborn… (951) 790-6441 

 
Club Presidents and Club Treasurers: 

 

For most clubs, your fiscal club year has just ended and the one thing you should not neglect is your 

taxes. If your fiscal year ended December 31st, your taxes were due May 15 and although you will be a 

little late, file these taxes now. For those clubs whose year ended May 31st, you have until October 15 to 

file, but for so many of us, by then the task is forgotten.  

 

There is a new form for the Attorney General this year CR-TR-1, complete information about this form 

can be found on the California Attorney General’s website. Also check to see if this is your year to file the 

SI-100 with the Attorney General, this form is filed every other year. 

 

Below is the annual tax filing information, be sure to read it. 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:abbshowell@yahoo.com
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SGVD Recording Secretary….Terry Perkins… (909) 895-7710 
 

Greetings for the upcoming year!  This year will be somewhat different for all of us. Taking minutes via 

zoom meetings is a real challenge but that is good as we all need challenges in our lives to keep us 

moving onward to a better future.  May all of you continue working and serving others.   

 

Looking forward to seeing you whether via zoom or in person.    

        Terry 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SGVD Corresponding Secretary….Bette Griffone… (909) 342-3598 

 
 

Hi, I’m Betts Griffone, your new SGVD Corresponding Secretary. Lately during all this pandemic, I’ve 

been keeping busy putting together your new SGVD Year Book. It’s almost ready and will be coming to 

you soon.  

  

At this time I just wanted to introduce myself and let you know how important it is that we all stay in 

touch. If you have an event in your life that needs to be celebrated, I’d love to send a congratulations from 

all of us on the Executive Council and the members. Just as important, if you have had a loss or if 

someone in your family is sick, please let me know, because we are all a sisterhood and we all want to 

support you.  

  

If on the other hand you know of something that is happening in one of our member’s life, please let me 

know. It is important that we all help each other and support our blessings as well as our hard times. We 

don’t want to forget anyone.  

  

I’m sure you’ll be hearing more from me again, but remember, stay in touch.  

  

Hope to see you all soon, Betts 
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SGVD Parliamentarian . . . Marianne Jennings… (818) 398-7323 

 
 

I hope you have enjoyed your "new normal" summer activities and are ready for the year ahead. This is a 

difficult time but you can definitely use it to your advantage. I challenge you to read through your clubs' 

bylaws whether you are an officer or a valuable member of your club (which all of you are).  I am sure in 

doing so that you will find something in your bylaws that you either had forgotten or are learning for the 

first time.  Consider using a highlighter to make note of anything you would like to ask your clubs' 

Parliamentarian about. Take an interest in understanding how your bylaws helps your club in fairness to 

its members by spelling out the responsibilities of its officers and how meetings are to be run. 

 

Your bylaws are the fundamental rules that define your club. They are not able to be changed unless the 

members get previous notice of any proposed change, and a large majority (commonly 2/3) is required to 

enact any proposed change(s). 

 

Wishing each of you a safe new club year 

      Marianne 
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Environment Community… Pat Borchard….909‐576‐4382 

 
It is a pleasure to be serving as your Environment Community Service Program Chairman.  GFWC 

encourages all of us to preserve the world’s resources, protect wildlife and domesticated animal, live 

sustainably, enjoy nature, and beautify our communities.  GFWC Challenge Project is reduce plastic use, 

refuse, reuse, repurpose, and recycle.  I hope all of you subscribe to CFWC QuickBytes because there was 

a very interesting article by CFWC Environment Chair, Joan Thomey, related to honey bees.  I never 

realized how important honey bees were until I read this information.    August 15th is national Honey Bee 

Day!  The USDA officially reserved this day to honor this remarkable insect responsible for pollinating 

the foods that comprise 1 in every 3 bites we consume in this country. Here are a few suggestions to Save 

the Honeybee… 

 

*Work with your nursery professional to select bee friendly plants. 

*Avoid using herbicides and pesticides.  Look for alternative ways to deal  

with pests and disease issues. 

*Bees need a place to get fresh water.  Maintain a shallow container of water  

with pebbles for the bees to land on while drinking.   

*Organizations that research and present programs for protecting honey bees  

and promoting honey bee products…. 

 *the honeybeeconservancy.org 

 *honeylove.org 

 *honey.com/recipes 

 *abfnet.org 

 

Here is the recipe for Honey Raspberry Sweet Tea referenced in the article…. 

Yield:  Makes 4 servings 

Ingredients: 

2 cups-freshly brewed tea 

2 cups-cranberry-raspberry juice 

¼ cup-honey 

Directions: 

In large, heat-proof pitcher, whisk together all ingredients until thoroughly combined and honey is 

dissolved. 

 

Chill until ready to serve. 

 

As always, if you have any questions or need any information you can reach me at 909-576-4382 or 

peb1956@verizon.net.  Until we see each other again.  Stay safe and stay healthy. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:peb1956@verizon.net
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Health & Wellness Community…Christina Cook…714‐914‐7937 

 
Hello SGVD Members, My name is Christina. I am a transformation coach and a member of Santa Fe 

Springs Women’s Club. I am grateful to be your Health and Wellness Community Service 

Representative. There are several organizations in the month of September to be aware of, however, with 

the growing pandemic of Covid-19, I would love to take the time to emphasize the importance of staying 

healthy. Eating healthier, keeping blood pressure down, and getting our bodies to a healthy BMI, are all 

factors in how the virus impacts the body. Making small changes will definitely help. Take a walk outside 

for 30 minutes (Start small with maybe just 10 minutes/day) Cut down on carbs. Swap zucchini spirals for 

pasta, using lower fat meat or substituting ground turkey for ground beef can definitely help. Here is a fun 

recipe to make for the family. Be mindful to stay away from carbs (bread, tortillas, rice, potatoes, and 

pastas) add low-carb vegetables to daily meals and the benefits will show. 
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LEADS…….Tami Miller….909‐596‐4084 

 
  

 
LEADS – Leadership, Education, and Development Seminar 

 

To Club Presidents and Leadership Chairman’s it’s not too early to be looking for your club’s LEADS 

Candidate. 
 

This is wonderful program and experience offered by CFWC. I know from first hand, because I was San 

Gabriel Valley District’s Leads candidate last year. The knowledge a candidate gains cannot be found in 

books, along with the fellowship of the other Districts representatives. 
 

What does a LEAD CANDIDATE look like? 
• Someone who has been a officer or Club Chairman 

• Understands the GFWC commitment to community service 

• Is committed to the Federation 

• Demonstrates leadership skills by being organized, responsible, trustworthy and flexible 

• Is interested and willing to pursue a leadership position in GFWC 

• Agrees to share information gained from LEADS Seminar with others 

• Understands and accepts potential expenses involved 

• Has not been elected at a state level position or beyond 

• Has not attended a previous LEADS Seminar 

• Attitude – Has a “Will do” and “Can do” attitude 

 

The deadline for the District LEADS application is November 13th at the District Board 

meeting. Applications can be found on GFWC Website – GFWC.org/LEADS.  It is also 

available in the SGVD Yearbook.  

 

Please review the LEADS Program section in the yearbook. Feel free to send me any 

questions you may have at tamgram8@yahoo.com. 

 

 

2019 CLUB MEMBER OF THE YEAR  …. Marian Hallin…818-216-8710 

 
The Club Members of the Year for 2019 have not been forgotten.  I received your information from the 

participating clubs at our last in person to person meeting in March and the very next day we found 

ourselves in a pandemic stay at home order.  Here we are in September which we fully thought we would 

be able to finally recognize these important members and while we may be closer to being able to meet in 

person again, we simply at this point do not know when that will be.  I want you know that we look 

forward to the time when we can meet again and we can finally say congratulations to each of you who 

were chosen by your club.  Thank you for being patient with the options we are faced with.  Until we do 

meet be careful and stay safe! 

 

       Thanks again, Marian Hallin 
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Legislation & Public Policy….Alice Slaughter…909‐624‐7456 

 
2020-2022 Legislation & Public Policy Advancement Plan 

Activity in an Election Year 

July 2020 

AVOCACY, ELECTIONS AND THE 501 C3 ORGANIZATION 

GFWC has a rich tradition of advocacy and that is unlimited for 501c3 organizations.  

What can you do to Rock the Vote! 

 

Make sure all members of your club are registered. Educate women on the importance of exercising their 

voting rights. You may facilitate voting using mail, early voting sites curbside voting and absentee voting. 

 

Learning about issues and educating others is a vital part of our legislative agenda. It is not true that 

501c3’s must avoid lobbying (influencing legislation or legislators).  Care is required as to amount of 

lobbying. Expenses are reported on IRS forms. When you sign in to the Legislative Action Center, GFWC  

reports that activity. 

 

However, your club can advocate and educate, hold virtual forums (all candidates must be invited), 

encourage registration and voting.  Remember you can advocate and educate for issues but not for people. 

Clubs can’t endorse candidates for publicly elected office or donate to political campaigns. (This doesn’t 

infringe on your personal rights to participate in the political process.)  

Do not waste this hard fought for “right”. 
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Women’s History & Resource Center  . . .  Kim Plater… (609)620-7235 

 
Women’s History Resource for Clubs 

  
The National Women’s History Alliance is a great organization that supports women and their 
history.  One of their goals is to “Write Women Back into History.”  You can locate them on line 
at:  National Women’s History Alliance.  They have books, posters, pins, stickers, jewelry, 
PowerPoints, speeches, current and historical events, and so much more.  NWHA is actually 
located in Santa Rosa, California.  They were very active in the Rose Parade Float, Pasadena 
Celebrates 2020 “Years of Hope, Years of Courage,” celebrating 100 years of women’s suffrage.  
I encourage you to stop by their website and find out more about all that they offer.  I received the 
following information from Molly, their Executive Director: 
 
“In keeping with an expanded online presence and the promotion of the 2020 Women’s Suffrage 
Centennial, the National Women’s History Alliance is proud to announce Volume 2 of the “Women 
Win the Vote” Gazette, now available for free download…. 
Despite the interruption of the pandemic, celebrations of women’s historic achievement in winning 
the 19th Amendment will not be silenced.  Suffragists too, faced a deadly virus – and a war – 
while trying to win the key state of New York in 1917.  Their strength is our inspiration.  This 
updated 28-page “Women Win the Vote” Gazette is a treasure chest.  It is full of national news, 
leads to groups in every state and hundreds of links to exceptional women’s history and suffrage-
related resources.  
There are listings and links to museum shows and websites, educational projects, toolkits, statues 
and memorials, historic sites, online exhibits and curriculum, special educational and voting 
projects, plays, musicals, films, videos, books, suffrage music, songwriters, artists, performers 
and more.  “Women Win the Vote” also includes articles on Iroquois and Black women, short 
biographies of 100 Suffragists, and a host of products that celebrate the centennial.  It would take 
hours to explore the treasures listed here, and to take in the many enriching stories and 
presentations that are now freely available online. This uncertain time offers the opportunity to 
explore our heritage further, to interest children and deepen our own understanding of what 
women, and men, went through before us to advance the common good.  As we are so often 
reminded, our history is our strength.” 
Thanks – Forward Together! 
Molly Murphy MacGregor, Founder & Executive Director 
 
  Project Idea: Download a copy of the Gazette and email it to your members or put the 
 website in your newsletter. Ask your members a trivia question from the article and 
 have  them  respond back to you.  As a reward, offer them one free drawing ticket for your 
 next “take a chance” drawing (when your club next meets in person). Don’t forget to list 
 this in  your WHRC report.  Also encourage them to join NWHA ($40).   
 This is also reportable (in-kind). 
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Did You Know?  Kim Plater (Covina Woman’s Club) and  

Lupe Diaz (Pio Pico Woman’s Club) walked in the Pasadena  
Rose Parade on January 1, 2020.  They were dressed as  
suffragists and walked behind the Pasadena Float.  Kim,  
Lupe, and Alice Slaughter (Covina Woman’s Club) also  
participated in the making of the film “Into Light”, the story of  
Suffragist Inez Milholland. Check out the movie trailer on YouTube.  
See if you recognize Kim Plater. 
 
(Kim is the suffragist on the front – left side).   
In the trailer she is in a crowd scene. 
 

 

  

 

 

 

CFWC Yearbook Orders …Pat Borchard…909‐576‐4382 
The deadline to order additional flash drives and hard copies of the CFWC yearbook has come and gone.  

Thank you so very much to the following clubs for responding to my emails by letting me know that you 

only wanted the free flash drive or by getting me your checks and orders by August 15th…… Baldwin 

Park WC, Charter Oak WC, Diamond Bar WC, 20th Century-Eagle Rock, El Monte WC, Hacienda 

Heights WC, La Crescenta WC, La Verne-San Dimas WC, Montebello WC, Pio Pico WC, Rowland 

Heights WC, Sierra Madre WC, Walnut WC, and Whittier WC.  All clubs will receive a free flash drive.  

You can use that flash drive to make copies.     I am awaiting information on distribution and will let you 

know as soon as I know.  Once again thank you for meeting the deadline and helping with this process.  

Virtual hugs to all of you! 
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Messages from Clubs 

 
Women Change the World - Discovering and Using our Power 

In honor of the 100th anniversary of women winning the right to vote the Diamond Bar Woman’s Club in 

the San Gabriel Valley District created a video remembering the 72 year struggle to gain passage of the 

19th amendment.  In the video officers of the Diamond Bar Woman’s Club, the San Gabriel Valley 

District, the California Federation of Women’s Clubs, the Diamond Bar City Council and the Walnut 

Valley Unified School District share tributes to honor leaders and heroes; highlight our progress and call 

us to continue to act for the betterment of our communities. Rosette was one of the speakers. 

The video will be posted on YouTube on August 26, 2020.  Check it out! 

   
Bottom Row Left to Right: 

Rosette Clippinger, Patsy Wilson, Kyra Saldana, Annalise Hurtado, Miss Diamond Bar Julia Ruelas, 

Suhanee Malhotra, Crystal Tsa, Claudia Maidenberg, Abbey Howell, Linda Headlee, Ruth Low, Janice 

Giardina,  
Top Row Left to Right: 

Jennifer (Fred) Mahike, Jenny Prince, Layla Abou-taleb, Betts Griffone, Nancy Lyons, Natelie Ferrerosa, 

Diana Limon, Sonja Reed 

 

 
LOST ART: 

Pasadena Woman’s Club is trying to find the 1st place art by Member Jacqueline  

Armstrong. 

It was left at Spring Council and has been misplaced.  (Acrylic Painting-Scenic River  

Landscape) 

Please let me know if you have any information. 

Thanks! 

PWC President Laura Schano 

(626) 807-3291 
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ADS after Awards: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 Advocates for Children 

  

Small Clubs 1-20  
1st Place GFWC Federated East Valley Woman's Club 

2nd Place  
3rd Place  
Honorable Mention  

  

  

Medium Clubs 21-40  
1st Place GFWC Walnut Valley Women's Club 

2nd Place GFWC La Verne-San Dimas Woman's Club 

3rd Place Duarte Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention El Monte Woman's Club 

  

  

Intermediate Clubs 41-70  
1st Place The Woman's Club of West Covina  

2nd Place La Crescenta Woman's Club 

3rd Place Arcadia Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention Monterey Park Woman's Club 

  

  

Large Clubs 71 +  
1st P;ace Covina Woman's Club 

2nd Place Pio Pico Woman's Club 
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3rd Place  
Honorable Mention  

  

  Arts 

    

Small Clubs 1-20   

1st Place Whittier Woman's Club 

2nd Place Pasadena Woman's Club 

3rd Place GFWC Federated East Valley Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention   

    

    

Medium Clubs 21-40   

1st Place Duarte Woman's Club 

2nd Place El Monte Woman's Club 

3rd Place GFWC La Verne-San Dimas Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention Diamond Bar Woman's Club 

    

    

Intermediate Clubs 41-70   

1st Place Baldwin Park Woman's Club 

2nd Place The Woman's Club of West Covina 

3rd Place La Crescenta Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention   

    

    

Large Clubs 71 + Covina Woman's Club 

1st P;ace   

2nd Place   

3rd Place   

Honorable Mention   
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  Communication & Public Relations 

  

Small Clubs 1-20  
1st Place GFWC Federated East Valley Woman's Club 

2nd Place  
3rd Place  
Honorable Mention  

  

  

Medium Clubs 21-40  
1st Place GFWC Walnut Valley Woman's Club 

2nd Place Diamond Bar Woman's Club 

3rd Place Duarte Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention GFWC La Verne-San Dimas Woman's Club 

  

  

Intermediate Clubs 41-70  
1st Place Baldwin Park Woman's Club 

2nd Place La Crescenta Woman's Club 

3rd Place The Woman's Club of West Covina 

Honorable Mention  

  

  

Large Clubs 71 +  
1st P;ace Covina Woman's Club 

2nd Place Sierra Madre Woman's Club 

3rd Place  
Honorable Mention  
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  Conservation 

  

Small Clubs 1-20  
1st Place Whittier Woman's Club 

2nd Place GFWC Federated East Valley Woman's Club 

3rd Place Pasadena Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention  

  

  

Medium Clubs 21-40  
1st Place Duarte Woman's Club 

2nd Place El Monte Woman's Club 

3rd Place Diamond Bar Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention GFWC La Verne-San Dimas Woman's Club 

  

  

Intermediate Clubs 41-70  
1st Place Woman's Club of Arcadia 

2nd Place Baldwin Park Woman's Club 

3rd Place La Crescenta Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention The Woman's Club of West Covina 

  

  

Large Clubs 71 + Covina Woman's Club 

1st P;ace Pio Pico Woman's Club 

2nd Place  
3rd Place  
Honorable Mention  
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  Domestic Violence Awareness and Preventions 

  

Small Clubs 1-20  
1st Place Whittier Woman's Club 

2nd Place GFWC Federated East Valley Woman's Club 

3rd Place Pasadena Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention  

  

  

Medium Clubs 21-40  
1st Place GFWC La Verne-San Dimas Woman's Club 

2nd Place GFWC Walnut Valley Women's Club 

3rd Place Hacienda Heights Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention Duarte Woamn's Club 

  

  

Intermediate Clubs 41-70  
1st Place Baldwin Park Woman's Club 

2nd Place La Crescenta Woman's Club 

3rd Place The Woman's Club of West Covina 

Honorable Mention Monterey Park Woman's Club 

  

  

Large Clubs 71 +  
1st P;ace Covina Woman's Club 

2nd Place Pio Pico Woman's Club 

3rd Place Sierra Madre Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention  
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  Education 

  

Small Clubs 1-20  
1st Place Whittier Women's Club 

2nd Place Charter Oak Woman's Club 

3rd Place GFWC Federated East Valley Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention Pasadena Woman's Club 

  

  

Medium Clubs 21-40  
1st Place El Monte Woman's Club 

2nd Place Diamond Bar Woman's Club 

3rd Place Hacienda Heights Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention GFWC La Verne-San Dimas Woman's Club 

  

  

Intermediate Clubs 41-70  
1st Place Baldwin Park Woman's Club 

2nd Place Monterey Park Woman's Club 

3rd Place La Crescenta Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention Downey Woman's Club 

  

  

Large Clubs 71 +  
1st P;ace Pio Pico Woman's Club 

2nd Place Covina Woman's Club 

3rd Place Sierra Madre Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention  
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  Fundraising 

  

Small Clubs 1-20  
1st Place GFWC Federated East Valley Woman's Club 

2nd Place  
3rd Place  
Honorable Mention  

  

  

Medium Clubs 21-40  
1st Place El Monte Woman's Club 

2nd Place Diamond Bar Woman's Club 

3rd Place GFWC La Verne-San Dimas Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention Duarte Woman's Club 

  

  

Intermediate Clubs 41-70  
1st Place Baldwin Park Woman's Club 

2nd Place La Crescenta Woman's Club 

3rd Place Woman's Club of Downey 

Honorable Mention Woman's Club of West Covina 

  

  

Large Clubs 71 +  
1st P;ace Covina Woman's Club 

2nd Place Sierra Madre Woman's Club 

3rd Place  
Honorable Mention  
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  Home Life 

  

Small Clubs 1-20  
1st Place GFWC Federated East Valley Woman's Club 

2nd Place Whittier Woman’s Club 

3rd Place  
Honorable Mention  

  

  

Medium Clubs 21-40  
1st Place Duarte Woman's Club 

2nd Place GFWC La Verne-San Dimas Woman's Club 

3rd Place Diamond Bar Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention  

  

  

Intermediate Clubs 41-70  
1st Place Covina Woman’s Club 

2nd Place La Crescenta Woman’s Club 

3rd Place The Woman’s Club of West Covina  

Honorable Mention Baldwin Park Woman’s Club 

  

  

Large Clubs 71 +  
1st Place Montery Park Woman’s Club 

2nd Place  
3rd Place  
Honorable Mention  
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  International Outreach 

  

Small Clubs 1-20  
1st Place Whittier Woman's Club 

2nd Place GFWC Federated East Valley Woman's Club 

3rd Place  
Honorable Mention  

  

  
Medium Clubs 21-40  
1st Place GFWC Walnut Valley Woman's Club 

2nd Place El Monte Woman's Club 

3rd Place Duarte Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention GFWC La Verne-San Diams Woman's Club 

  

  
Intermediate Clubs 41-70  
1st Place The Woman's Club of West Covina 

2nd Place La Crescenta Woman's Club 

3rd Place  
Honorable Mention  

  

  
Large Clubs 71 + Covina Woman’s Club 

1st Place Sierra Madre Woman's Club 

2nd Place  
3rd Place  
Honorable Mention  
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  Leadership and Leads 

  
Small Clubs 1-20  
1st Place GFWC Federated East Valley Woman's Club 

2nd Place  
3rd Place  
Honorable Mention  

  

  
Medium Clubs 21-40  
1st Place GFWC La Verne-San Dimas Woman's Club 

2nd Place El Monte Woman's Club 

3rd Place Duarte Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention Walnut Valley Women's Club 

  

  
Intermediate Clubs 41-70  
1st Place La Crescenta Woman's Club 

2nd Place Baldwin Park Woman's Club 

3rd Place The Woman's Club of West Covina 

Honorable Mention  

  

  
Large Clubs 71 +  
1st Place Covina Woman's Club 

2nd Place Sierra Madre Woman's Club 

3rd Place Pio Pico Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



28 

  

  
 

 

 

 

 

  Legislation And Public Policy 

  

Small Clubs 1-20  
1st Place GFWC Federated East Valley Woman's Club 

2nd Place  
3rd Place  
Honorable Mention  

  

  
Medium Clubs 21-40  
1st Place GFWC La Verne-San Dimas Woman's Club 

2nd Place  
3rd Place  
Honorable Mention  

  

  
Intermediate Clubs 41-70  
1st Place  
2nd Place  
3rd Place  
Honorable Mention  

  

  
Large Clubs 71 + Covina Woman's Club 

1st Place  
2nd Place  
3rd Place  
Honorable Mention  
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  Membership 

Small Clubs 1-20  
1st Place GFWC Federated East Valley Woman's Club 

2nd Place Pasadena Women's Club 

3rd Place Charter Oak Women's Club 

Honorable Mention  

  

  
Medium Clubs 21-40  
1st Place Duarte Women's Club 

2nd Place La Verne San Dimas Woman's Club 

3rd Place Highland Park Ebell Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention Diamond Bar Woman's Club 

  

  
Intermediate Clubs 41-70  
1st Place La Crescenta Woman's Club 

2nd Place Baldwin Park Woman's Club 

3rd Place Woman's Club of Arcadia 

Honorable Mention The Women's Club of West Covina 

  

  
Large Clubs 71 +  
1st Place Covina Woman's Club 

2nd Place Woman's Twentieth Century Club of Eagle Rock 

3rd Place Sierra Madre Women's Club 

Honorable Mention Pio Pico Women's club 
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  Newsletter 

  

Small Clubs 1-20  
1st Place  
2nd Place  
3rd Place  
Honorable Mention  

  

  

Medium Clubs 21-40  
1st Place Duarte Woman's Club 

2nd Place Diamond Bar Woman's Club 

3rd Place GFWC La Verne San Dimas Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention  

  

  

Intermediate Clubs 41-70  
1st Place Baldwin Park Woman's Club 

2nd Place La Crescenta Woman's Club 

3rd Place Monterey Park Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention The Woman's Club of West Covina 

  

  

Large Clubs 71 +  
1st Place Sierra Madre Woman's Club 

2nd Place Covina Woman's Club 

3rd Place  
Honorable Mention  
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  Public Issues 

  
Small Clubs 1-20  
1st Place Whittier Woman's Club 

2nd Place Charter Oak Women's Club 

3rd Place Pasadena Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention  

  

  
Medium Clubs 21-40  
1st Place El Monte Women's Club 

2nd Place Duarte Woman's Club 

3rd Place Diamond Bar Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention  

  

  
Intermediate Clubs 41-70  
1st Place Woman's Club of South Pasadena 

2nd Place La Crescenta Woman's Club 

3rd Place Baldwin Park Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention  

  

  
Large Clubs 71 +  
1st Place Covina Woman's Club 

2nd Place Pio Pico Woman's Club 

3rd Place  
Honorable Mention  
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  Women's History and Resource Center 

  
Small Clubs 1-20  
1st Place GFWC Federated East Valley Woman's Club 

2nd Place  
3rd Place  
Honorable Mention  

  

  
Medium Clubs 21-40  
1st Place Diamond Bar Woman's Club 

2nd Place  
3rd Place  
Honorable Mention Duarte Woman's Club 

  

  
Intermediate Clubs 41-70  
1st Place Covina Woman's Club 

2nd Place West Covina Woman's Club 

3rd Place Baldwin Park Woman's Club 

Honorable Mention La Crescenta Woman's Club 

  

  
Large Clubs 71 +  
1st Place Monterey Park Woman's Club 

2nd Place  
3rd Place  
Honorable Mention  
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  Creative Writing Contest SGVD 

  
Prose Essay Esthela Torres Siegrist – Liberty in Danger – El Monte W C 

  
Prose Inspirational Luz Palamiano – Prayer Shawl Ministry – Duarte Woman’s Club 

  
Prose Memoir Marilyn Cruz – A Wrong Number – Diamond Bar Woman’s Club 

  
Prose Whimsical Marie Montanez – You’re Such a Brat – Monterey Club W C 

  
Prose Short Story Marilyn Cruz – Here’s to Apple Pie – Diamond Bar Woman’s Club 

  
Poetry Inspirational Esthela Torrres Siegrist – Agree to Disagree – El Monte WC 

  
Poetry Limerick Brenda Newbold – Shine – Covina Woman’s Club 

  
Poetry Whimsical  Mavis Hansen – When Did I Get So Old – South Pasadena W C 

  
Children Story Jayne Thomas – Hello! – Pasadena Woman’s Club 

  

  

  

  

  
    

  Student Writing Contest SGVD 

  
Short Story 4th Grade Cassandra Jean Garcia – Mira’s Post – Diamond Bar Woman’s Club 

  
Short Story 3rd Grade Lisette Parker – Under the Snow – Pasadena Woman’s Club 

  
Short Story 2nd Grade Isabella Quentin – Macaroni Bros – Pasadena Woman’s Club 
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